# **MEETING**

## **CHIPPING BARNET AREA COMMITTEE**

## **DATE AND TIME**

# **THURSDAY 3RD OCTOBER, 2019**

### **AT 7.00 PM**

# <u>VENUE</u>

## **HENDON TOWN HALL. NW4 4BG**

Dear Councillors,

Please find enclosed additional papers relating to the following items for the above mentioned meeting which were not available at the time of collation of the agenda.

Item No	Title of Report	Pages	
Agenda Item 5	PUBLIC QUESTIONS (IF ANY)	3 - 4	
(Public Questio ns)	A public question relating to Cromer Road (agenda Item 11) has been received.		

jan.natynczyk@barnet.gov.uk Tel: 0208 359 5129

GovernanceTeam@Barnet.gov.uk





### **Chipping Barnet Area Committee – 3 October 2019**

#### **Public Question – Cromer Road**

**AGENDA ITEM 5** 

The following question has been received from Philippa Whitecross with regard to the Cromer Road agenda Item:-

#### Question:

Please could we have update on the existing VAS which seems not to be operational? –

### Response:

The VAS sign on Cromer Road is operational. An officer had visited the site on 23 September 2019 and was able to download the speed data, which is currently being analysed. A reason that the sign may seem not to be working is that the sign is triggered at the speed limit which is currently 30 mph and as the report indicated the 85% speeds are currently lower than this. If the Committee agree to the proposal to reduce the speed to 20mph the trigger on the sign will be reduced accordingly. Although it is currently not proposed to move the sign as part of scheme, this could be considered by the Committee and the sign located further along the road.

### **Comment included with question:**

It would also be helpful to know how we get CCTV in place to enforce the one-way and the school zig-zags and the current situation on the "Unsuitable for HGV's" sign as per discussion with Cllr Longstaff.

## Response:

Following the previous request for CCTV covering the one-way system, in particular in Shafesbury Avenue, the location is currently under investigation for the provision of an enforcement camera. The position of the camera is also being looked at to see if it possible to cover the School Keep Clear markings and the one-way operation from one camera position. Officers will report back to Ward Councillors once the results of the investigation have been completed.

The request for the provision of a 'Unsuitable for HGV's' is being considered by the Committee as a Member's item submitted by Councillor Longstaff.

